
DECEMBER 2013 
Activities Report 

 

• At the conclusion of the fall sports season the following individuals were honored:  
 First Team All-Conference Volleyball: Nicole Mulford 
 Second Team All-Conference Volleyball:  Liz Laures  
 Honorable Mention: Karly Fitzgerald 
  
  First Team All-District Football:  Connor Frerichs 
  Second Team All-District Football:  Nathan Anderson, Blake Ohm, Marc Throndson 
  Honorable Mention All-District:  Tucker Tenge, Jamey Kuehn 

First Team Academic All-District:  Kyle Blaylock, Koltin Pfaffle, Eric Denner, Marc Throndson, Michael 
Tupper, Nathan Anderson, Connor Frerichs, Jamey Kuehn, Cole McDonald, Tucker Tenge 

 Second Team Academic All-District:  Devin Hale, Tanner Knowlton 
 
• The New Hampton High School Drama/Music Departments presented the musical “Anything Goes” on           

November 9th and 10th.   It was a wonderful performance with many talented students. 
 
• Girls’ basketball started on November 11th and boys’ basketball and wrestling started on November 18th.  The 

numbers in each program look to be comparable to the last couple of years.   
 
• The cheerleading squads, under the direction of Emily Baltes, started practices for the winter sports seasons.  The 

following is a breakdown of the numbers for this program:  9 varsity wrestling cheerleaders.  
  
• The dance team under the direction of Sonja Galligan performed at the Cedar Falls competition on Saturday, 

November 16th.  They performed at the state competition on December 5th and 6th at the Iowa Events Center in 
Des Moines. 

 
• Shawnessy Lau, Thea Throndson and Spencer Bodensteiner represented New Hampton High School at the All-

State Music Festival Concert on November 21th in Ames. 
 

• The NuHi Chorale, under the direction of Jill Irvin, once again will do their area church tour for the holiday 
season.  They will travel around on December 8th and 15th.  As many of you know, this is an excellent display of 
the talent that our young people possess. 

 
• The high school Winter Concert will be held on Tuesday, December 17th starting at 7:00 PM in the high school 

gym. 
 
• The music departments and FFA have recently finalized their fruit sales.  The Trapshooting team is doing a great 

job of selling Rada Cutlery.  It is a great way for these groups to make money while providing a great opportunity 
for people to save money on items purchased and/or contribute to a worthwhile cause. 

 
• The boys’ basketball District Tournament games will be held on the following dates: February 17, 20, 25, and 

March 1, 2014. Our boys are in Class 2A; specific sites, opponents, and start times will be announced at a later 
date. 

  
• The girls’ basketball Regional Tournament games will be held on the following dates: February 15, 19, and 22, 

2014. Our girls are in Class 3A; specific sites, opponents, and start times will be announced at a later date. 
 
• The wrestling team will wrestle in the Sectional Wrestling Tournament to be held at Crestwood on Saturday, 

February 8, 2014.  The District Wrestling Tournament will be held at New Hampton on Saturday, February 15, 
2014.  Both events will start at 12:00 noon.   
 
 

Submitted by Kelly O’Donnell 


